BURKE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
CALLED MEETING
October 22, 2018
The Burke County Board of Commissioners met on Monday, October 22, 2018 at 8:00 AM in the Commissioners Conference Room at the Burke County Courthouse.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Allen DeLaigle.  Also in attendance were Commissioners Abrams, Deloach, Kelly and Martin.  County Administrator Merv Waldrop was at the meeting as well.
The only item of business was to discuss the tentative millage rates for 2018 property taxes.  The Administrator explained that there has been some growth in the digest but not as much as in the previous few years.  Unfortunately, our budget has grown faster than the tax digest.  He further noted that the requirements of the TABOR provisions in State law will require us to advertise a tax increase even if we leave the millage the same due to inflationary growth in the property values in several of the cities.  
The Board then considered four options for setting the millage rates. They are shown below:
	OPTION 1
	OPTION 2
	OPTION 3
	OPTION 4

	5.974
	5.967
	5.897
	5.984

	6.228
	6.221
	6.151
	6.238

	2.696
	2.696
	2.696
	2.632


Option 1 keeps unincorporated and fire district rates the same but due to required rollbacks for insurance premium taxes, the incorporated rate is an increase over the 2017 rate.  This option would come $39,000 short of fully funding the FY 19 budget.  
Option 2 keeps the incorporated rate and fire district rates the same.  It lowers the rate for the unincorporated tax rate because of the insurance premium rollback.  This option would leave the General Fund short by $65,650.  

With option 3 the fire district rate stays the same but there is a decrease in rates for the General Fund.  This option would not require three public hearings, but it would require the Board to cut the budget by $332,279 to be balanced with revenues.  

Option 4 provides enough revenue to balance the General Fund budget by increasing rates for both incorporated and unincorporated property.  The fire district rate would drop to the amount needed to balance the budget.  This option would also require three public hearings and raise property taxes slightly above the 2017 rates.  
The Commissioners debated these options.  It became clear that no one was interested in Options 1 or 4.  Mr. Abrams suggested that we let the rates stay as is.  He noted that we should be prepared for unforeseen emergencies like the recent hurricane.  
Mr. Deloach stated that he was not voting for a millage increase.  He added that we need to cut some projects out.

Mrs. Kelly suggested that we should look at delaying the Senior Center project and apply for funding through the CDBG program.  

Mr. Abrams added that we should leave the millage the same and explain the reason to the public.  It would be a very small impact to the average taxpayer.  

Mr. Abrams then moved to go with option 2 at 5.967, 6.221 and 2.696.  Mrs. Kelly seconded the motion because taxes would remain same.  The motion failed by a 2 to 3 vote with Commissioners Abrams and Kelly in favor; Commissioners DeLaigle, Deloach and Martin voted against the motion.  

After that Mr. Martin made a motion to go with option 3 and cut out some site improvements to balance the budget.  Mr. Deloach seconded the motion.  It passed on a vote of 3 to 2 with Commissioners DeLaigle, Deloach and Martin in favor and Commissioners Abrams and Kelly against.  
The Administrator announced with these tentative rates we will only need one hearing and that will be at our regular meeting when we set the millage rate.  He added that the Board of Education will set their millage at the same time.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.
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